Monica Hawkins

From:

AMO Communications < Communicate@amo.on.ca>

Sent:

Friday, September 27, 2019 5:02 PM

To:

Monica Hawkins

Subject:

AMO Board Highlights and Policy Items You Need To Know

AMO Update not displaying correctly? View the online version | Send to a friend Add Communicate@amo.on.ca to your safe list

×		
		!

September 27, 2019

AMO Board Highlights and Policy Items You Need To Know

September 27th AMO Board Highlights

To keep members informed, AMO provides updates on important issues considered at AMO Board of Directors' meetings. Highlights of today's meeting include:

AMO President Jamie McGarvey created a <u>video overview</u> of today's AMO Board meeting.

Joint and Several Liability Reform Submission

The Board considered and approved a submission to the Attorney General which includes key recommendations which address municipal impacts related to joint and several liability. Next week the AMO paper will be distributed to all municipal councils for consideration and endorsement.

Paramedic Services: New Models of Patient Care

AMO will respond to Ontario's regulatory posting on implementing new models of care for select low acuity 9-1-1 patients. If enacted, the regulations under the *Ambulance Act* will provide more flexibility for paramedics to treat patients in other ways than taking them to an emergency department. AMO will emphasize the need to improve dispatch before the new models' implementation. Municipal governments and District Social Service Administration Boards can respond to the regulatory <u>posting</u> by October 6th.

Blue Box Program

Blue Box is transitioning to full producer responsibility. Municipal councils will need to make big decisions on how this will occur in your community. Watch for regional workshops, webinars and update bulletins from AMO this fall.

Conservation Authorities (CAs)

The Board has identified some transition considerations for Bill 108 conservation authority-related changes. Additional information is needed from the Ministry regarding what activities, to what level of detail, are required to support the mandated roles of CAs. AMO is working with Conservation Ontario on a template for the creation of MOUs between CAs and municipal governments. The template is a sample and municipal governments are free to negotiate items. Finally, there are local considerations that will require some coordination.

Provincial Policy Statement (PPS)

The AMO Board is largely supportive of the changes to the PPS. Many clarifications and increased flexibility are welcomed. Some councils may encounter tension between this increased flexibility and the requirements for environmental protections. Additional guidance for low growth, rural and northern use of the PPS, similar to that provided in 2014, is requested. Prior to implementing the PPS, a number of provincial guidance documents are needed. It is important that appropriate guidance on Indigenous engagement not download the Crown's Duty to Consult but rather demonstrates how municipal governments can be helpful in supporting this Crown responsibility. Consultation ends October 21st.

Social Assistance Reform Update

AMO staff provided the AMO Board with an update on social assistance reform and sought direction on AMO's advocacy approach on the elimination of Transitional Child Benefit and changes to the definition of 'disability.' If the Transitional Child Benefit is eliminated municipal governments may be left to fill in the gap to keep low-income families, particularly refugee claimants, housed. This will negatively impact families and will create fiscal challenges for municipal governments. AMO will advocate for the decision to eliminate this benefit to be reversed. On the proposed change to the definition of disability, AMO will seek assurances from the province that the change will not add costs to municipal governments. Changes to the definition may lead to increases in the Ontario Works caseload with potential impacts on municipal service delivery costs.

E-Scooter Pilot Framework

The AMO Board approved sending a letter to the Minister of Transportation highlighting municipal concerns with the provincial government's proposed e-scooter pilot framework. Of great concern are the proposed timeframe for the pilot launch, the proposed speed limit, data collection requirements, municipal liability protections and the need to ensure a municipal say in regulating e-scooters locally.

Provincial Data Strategy

The provincial government has released a second discussion paper towards the development of an Ontario Data Strategy. Comments are due October 9th. The AMO board approved responding positively to the discussion paper, emphasizing the need to ensure access to fast reliable broadband across Ontario and the need for provincial supports to enable widespread municipal data sharing with businesses and the public. AMO staff will continue to work with the province to respond to future discussion papers of municipal interest.

Municipal Policy items you need to know

AMO Fall Policy Forum – October 24/25

AMO is hosting a two-day Policy Forum in London, Ontario on October 24 & 25, 2019. The Forum is open to municipal elected officials and senior municipal staff. In this time of constant change, it is an event not to be missed. For more information and to register, click here or email events@amo.on.ca.

Long-Term Care Funding Extension

Earlier in 2019, the province changed the funding model for long-term care. While there was a 1.7% overall increase in the funding envelope, the funding model changes resulted in significant in-year reductions for municipal homes. AMO, municipal governments and AdvantAge Ontario, a staff association representing municipal homes, asked for a reconsideration of the changes. It is therefore welcome news to hear that the Minister of Long-Term Care is extending the funding change implementation timeline while exploring alternatives. The ministry will be consulting on a new small capital program and developing a long-term care staffing strategy. AMO thanks the government for its responsiveness and looks forward to working with the ministry on the design of new funding programs + the staffing strategy.

Aggregates Consultation

MNRF has announced a <u>consultation</u> on changes to the *Aggregates Resources Act* which ends November 4th. Key elements under consideration are the proposal to require a new application rather than an amendment if a producer wants to extract below water level, clarification around the limits to zoning, and preventing the LPAT imposition of haul route agreements.

Broadband Strategy Released

On July 23, 2019, the Government released "<u>Up to Speed</u>: Ontario's Broadband and Cellular Action Plan." The Strategy includes a commitment to launch a \$150 million provincial broadband and cellular infrastructure program beginning in 2020-2021. AMO will provide updates as further details become available.

Prompt Payment & Adjudication in Force October 1st

As of October 1st, the *Construction Act* is now in full force and effect. This will have significant impacts to municipal procurement practices, both as an owner of

infrastructure projects, and as individual homeowners. For more information, click here.

Building Services Transformation

The provincial government has announced a consultation on the transformation of building code services. A <u>discussion paper</u> has been posted online and is open for municipal input until November 25th. Regional information sessions will also be held in Chatham-Kent, Belleville, North Bay and Vaughan. Notably, the province is proposing to create a new delegated administrative authority to provide services to the building sector and streamline the building code process. AMO will analyze the discussion paper and report back to the AMO board.

For more information on any of these items, contact AMO's Policy team at policy@amo.on.ca.

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.

	e consider the environment printing this.
--	---

Association of Municipalities of Ontario 200 University Ave. Suite 801, Toronto ON Canada M5H 3C6

Wish to Adjust your AMO Communication Preferences ? Click Here

